BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR SEPTEMBER 6, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Springy Yamasaki, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:06.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Mitch moved to approve the agenda, and Michael seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Minutes:  Ross gave the board a few minutes to read through the minutes of the August 2nd Board Meeting.  He asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Jack moved to approve the minutes, and Michael seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed  the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $23,960.42.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report, and Jack seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Old Business:
Tennis/Basketball Court Repair: Jack reported that the resurfacing is under way, and be completed by September 9th. 

Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: This project has been tabled until the more cash comes in.       

Ropes Around Swimming Area: Some ropes and floats have been installed.  The rest will be completed when the water level goes down.  So far comments have been positive.    

Tree Trim: Peg received a quote from Buck of $800.  Ross suggested that we table more trimming until we have more cash in the spring.    
Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack has completed building one of the bollards, and is still looking for material to complete the other two.  

Security Cameras: Jack announced that he is still waiting for bids.
Chain Off Llawns:  Ross proposed that come spring we take a hard look at keeping vehicles off the park lawn,
New Business:

Boat Launch Arrows:  Jack suggested that once the lawn is chained off, we will need to paint direction arrows on the boat launch driveway, because some drivers are clueless about how to approach the boat launch. 

Aggressive Dogs and Owners: There have been reports of dogs in the park acting aggressively toward other dogs and park members.  Phil agreed to contact a local lawyer about sending warning letters to dog owners to keep their dogs under control, or face the consequences. 

Lake Too High:  Shoreline homeowners have been complaining about the high water level causing washouts behind bulkheads, and creating soggy lawns. Ross will contact Senator Pam Roach about expressing our concerns to Cascade Water Alliance.

Dog Clean-up Bag Dispensers: Peg will ask Jim Thompson to weld a bag dispensing box on a stand for the park.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 7:50.
The next board meeting will be on October 4th.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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